March 2017
RECYCLING NEWS UPDATE

PROGRAM UPDATE

Right now, there is not a lot to report as to changes to our recycling program. The switch to the single
stream recycling may seem like a distant memory, but we feel that it has been a real benefit to our
recycling program. We feel that the program has had a positive effect on the amount of recycling
being processed because the amount of effort in preparing the recyclables has decreased. There are
options for residents who have difficulty in fitting the amount of recyclables into one container each
month. You can obtain an additional container which would only add $18 to the annual cost. The
state did up the funding for 2017 so we are hoping that we will be able to secure more in grant funds

for the current year.

CLEAN SWEEP & ELECTRONICS RECYCLING

Below is the information for the Hazardous Waste Disposal and Electronics Recycling:

Hazardous Waste Disposal Dates:

Saturday, April 22, 9-11am, Harrison Public Works Garage
Saturday, April 29, 9-11am, Chilton Public Works Garage
Friday, May 12, 9-11am, Harrison Public Works Garage
Friday, June 9, 9-11am, New Holstein Public Works Garage
Friday, September 8, 9-11am, Chilton Public Works Garage
Friday, October 13, 9-11am, Harrison Public Works Garage

Appointments are REQUIRED to participate, and openings are limited to 50 participating
households per event. To make an appointment or for more information go to

www.calumetrecycles.com (after January 15, 2017). Alternatively, participants without internet
access can call 920-849-2361 Ext 750 or 920 989-2700 Ext. 750 in the Harrison/Appleton area and

leave a message requesting an appointment or information; calls will be returned promptly.

Electronics Waste Disposal Dates:

o Wednesday, May 24, 2-6pm, Chilton Public Works Garage
* Woednesday, June 7, 2-6pm, Harrison Public Works Garage

YARD WASTE

Please remember that we still have our compost site available for residents to drop off their brush and
yard waste. This program is for residents of the village only and is not open to anyone outside of the
village even if they have a Hilbert mailing address. Please keep an eye open and if they see
someone that is not a village resident bringing in yard waste of brush, please grab a license plate
number along with the date and we will contact them to educate them about this facility only being
available for village residents. There are continued issues with dumping the compost material and
brush on the wrong piles. This material must be dumped on the proper pile. There is a sign that
indicates which pile you need to dump the material on. This area is not a dumping ground for other
materials such as concrete, brick, garbage, etc. If you have concrete material that needs to be
disposed of, it can be done at the wastewater treatment plant by appointment. We recycle the
concrete there and use the recycled material as base in our projects. Please contact the clerk’s office



to make arrangements. Aiso please remember to keep all grass clippings out of the roads as the
weather starts to warm up and we begin to think about cutting our lawns again. It is against current
ordinance and if we have to clean it up out of the gutters, you would be billed accordingly. Lastly, we
will chip brush up to 4" in diameter. If you have brush that needs to be chipped, you can either haul it
to the compost site and place the brush on the brush pile. If it is a small amount of brush, we ask that
you haul it to the compost site. We can also chip on site for larger quantities. You must contact the
clerk’s office at 853-3241 to request the chipping at your property. We usually chip once a week on
Wednesdays. If you do not call to have the brush picked up and chipped, it will not be done.

SPRING CLEAN

The annual Spring Clean will again be held this year. We will be having the drop off site again in the
gravel parking lot across the street from the fire station/community center. Items will not be picked up
at the curbing. The event is scheduled for Saturday, May 6" from 8 a.m. — 11 a.m. No material will
be picked up if it is left out on the curb area. The committee will again be on site to assist you.

Following is the list of acceptable and non-acceptable items:

TIRE RECYCLING EVENT

The Eastshore Recycling Commission is hosting a tire recycling event. It will be held from 8 a.m. -
noon on Saturday, April 22, 2017. The site will be the parking lot at Officials Den (bowling alley) at
408 N. 8™ St. You will be required to purchase tickets in advance of the event. Please see the

attached flyer for more information.

ACCEPTABLE ITEMS FOR COLLECTION
*Household items such as couches, chairs, tables, lamps, sinks and toilets.
*Carpeting, rugs, pads from carpeting. All carpeting/pad material should be cut down to 4’

lengths and tied for ease of handling.
*Bedsprings, mattresses, bed frames, swing sets and wash line poles (with concrete removed

from the poles) and bicycles.
*Freon free appliances (i.e. washers, dryers, stoves, water heaters, water softeners and

dishwashers.
*Any NON-HAZARDOUS household refuse that is bagged or bundled.

*Scrap Metais.

NON-ACCEPTABLE ITEMS FOR COLLECTION
*No refrigerators, freezers or dehumidifiers under any circumstances, even if the freon has

been removed.

*No microwaves.
*No E-Waste, such as computers, monitors, any computer accessories, televisions,

VCR/DVD/DVR players, telephones, fax machines or any electronic item.

*No residential recycling items.

*No gasoline-powered engines.
*No construction and remodeling debris (such as plaster, shingles, siding). These items

require a dumpster.

*No yard waste

*No fluorescent light bulbs and household hazardous materials (chemicals, paints, spray
cans, etc.)

*No tires or batteries.

The Recycling Committee



Tire Recycling Event

Sponsored by: East Shore Recycling Commission
Date: Saturday, April 22, 2017 — Earth Day

Time: 8:00 a.m.— Noon

Drop off sites:
e New Holstein Public Works Garage
1319 Taft Avenue, New Holstein

e Officials Den Bowl & Spirits
408 N. 8th Street, Hilbert

Cost:
e East Shore Recycling Commission Members -$3.00 per tire

e Non-Members of East Shore Recycling Commission - $5.00 per tire
Special conditions: Limit of ten tires per person. No tractor tires accepted,

Tire tickets must be purchased prior to the event at any Clerk
office location listed below. Tickets are required to be redeemed
at the event before disposing of the tire(s). No money will be

exchanged at the event.

Clerk Office locations and standard office hours are 8 AM to 4 PM unless listed otherwise:
City of Chilton - 42 School Street, Chilton
Village of Sherwood — W482 Clifton Road, Sherwood

City of Brillion - 130 Calumet Street, Brillion
City of New Holstein — 2110 Washington Street, New Holstein

Village of Hilbert - 26 N. 6th Street, Hilbert
City of Kiel — 621 6% Street, Kiel

For the following municipalities please cail:
Town of Charlestown Clerk 849-9774 or Chairman 849-4339
Town of Brillion Clerk 756-5363
Town of Calumet Clerk 898-4116
Town of Rantoul Clerk 756-2570 or Town Shop 853-3100
Village of Potter Clerk 853-3323
Town of New Holstein Clerk 898-5538
Town of Brothertown Chairman 810-1309 or Supervisor 450-6018

Town of Woodville Clerk 853-3148




